TRINITY C.E.V.C. FIRST SCHOOL Nunney Road

Headteacher: MRS A SEAGER Frome
Somerset
Telephone: 01373 461949 BA11 4LB

Email; office@trinityfirstfrome.co.uk

September 26™ 2023
Dear Parents and Carers,

I am delighted to be able to share with you the final report from our recent Ofsted
inspection. As you will see from the report, the inspection confirmed that Trinity
continues to be a good school. As a school we are incredibly proud of what we have
achieved over the last 5 years. The report highlights many positive aspects of Trinity,
but as our inspection was an ungraded one, the report is relatively short and follows a
set format. Throughout the inspection, the inspector kept me and Mr Reid informed of
her progress and in those meetings, highlighted many wonderful areas for us to
celebrate including the pupils' excellent behaviour and attitudes to learning across the
school and the high quality provision in the early years.

Although an ungraded inspection, the process was thorough and the inspector explored
all aspects of school life. She observed teaching in reading, maths and geography, and
talked to all teaching staff and most support staff. Some children were asked to read
to a known adult with the inspector present and she also had conversations with several
groups of children about their learning, playtimes, our school values and how they feel
about our school. Her inspection of our safeguarding procedures was robust, as we
would expect it to be. Whether graded or ungraded, inspections are intense and I am
extremely proud of the way all staff and pupils managed the process.

T would like to assure parents that we will be working on the development points noted
in the report, and already have plans in place to achieve those next steps in our
curriculum development.

Finally, T would like to thank you for your continued support for our school. The
inspector and our school improvement partner both noted how very positive your survey
responses were - the best they had ever seen! To have 100% of the parents responding
to the survey say they would recommend Trinity to other parents is incredibly rare, and
we feel blessed as a school to have such a supportive parent body.

I hope you enjoy reading the report.

Kind regards,
Amanda Seager



